
 
Dear brothers and sisters, 

 

The last two months were filled with ministries in 

Lviv. We finished studying 1 and 2 Timothy and Titus 

(which are known as pastoral epistles) with the 

church on Wednesday Bible classes. We keep on 

having different meetings on Saturdays: youth group 

meetings, family meetings, singing practices (where 

we study how we can praise God more through our 

singing and learning new worship songs and hymns). 

We continue reaching out and evangelizing to the 

people we get in touch with (considering Covid 

situation). And praise be to God that we have guests 

at our church regularly: both newcomers and those 

who attend different church activities regularly 

(though they are not Christians yet). We continue 

working with them all, including those who were 

baptized last year.  

 

 

I’m especially happy that my 

grandmother, whom we baptized in 2014 

(she was 80 years old then) and who 

turned 87 in November, was able to 

teach her first  

 

Bible class for the ladies in Lviv. She was a 

music teacher for more than 40 years, 

but that was her first experience as a 

Bible teacher for ladies. I’m glad that 

even at such an age people maintain the 

desire to grow spiritually and try 

themselves in various ministries. 



As you remember from my last report, we moved to the new church building in October and 

now we keep organizing the place and the backyard. All church members participate in 

these activities. We want this place to be clean and comfortable to attend for all people 

who would be interested in learning about God. 

 

We ask you to pray for Ukraine and the church here, especially for all Christians. Right now 

we have very disturbing news from the Northern neighbor of Ukraine. Keep praying for the 

peace in our country and for Christians to be safe.  

Summing up everything that happened this year, I had an opportunity to teach thousands of 

Bible classes: at the Bible institute training the new ministers, at the church doing the group 

Bible studies, at different Bible camps for young people and not only them, and during 

personal Bible studies. We had our annual Christian camp for youth just in my backyard in 

Lviv, hosting about 54 people. Also we held our annual winter retreat for the churches from 

Western Ukraine. There were lots of evangelizing events in our congregation. We do 

everything possible here in Lviv for our church to grow both spiritually and in numbers. The 

most important thing is the salvation of a soul, and this year one young man was baptized in 

our camp. 

 



I want to thank everyone who prays for me and my family and for our ministry in Ukraine. 

We are grateful for your financial support of my ministry. Due to your help and support I can 

fully dedicate my time to ministry to both God and people. Therefore, everything that was 

accomplished this year, we did that together with you. God bless you abundantly!  

 

Your brother and coworker in Christ, 

Stas. 

 

 
 

 


